Dear Sir/Madam,

Your piece on Jason Carter and his grandparents (‘Behind the Scenes’,  June 2000) typifies the western world’s misguided attitude towards Africa.  Your readers should be reminded that South Africa, being the richest country on the continent, varies greatly from the rest of Africa.  Moreover, by using South Africa as an introduction to a discussion of Africa in general simply perpetuates the attitude that Africa is one big country.  Many of Africa’s ills are exacerbated by the fact that the West continues to prescribe western ‘one-size-fits-all’ solutions to its problems.  Treating 54 distinct countries as one results in misguided and ineffective foreign policies, inhibiting the development sorely needed in Africa. 

It is commendable for the younger Carter to serve in the Peace Corps but your readers ought to realize the political impetus behind the recent creation (1997) of the Peace Corps South Africa program. Though neighboring Botswana is less developed than South Africa, its Peace Corps program was discontinued years ago because the U.S. government felt the need for volunteer assistance had diminished there.

Jonathan Smith

Returned Peace Corps Volunteer, Malawi 1996-98
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